8-28-2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # D.11 Discussion and direction under Article 3.1 (B)

Written or . Total
. B Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Support Oppose Concerned ota Date
Voicemail
3 1 0 4

Written Adam Wiley Terry Lee Wells Nevada Discovery Museum Ward 3 awiley@nvdm.org 775-398-5921 490 S. Center St. 1 August 23, 2024 at 2:05 PM
Written Gary Watson Teamsters Union Local No.533 Ward 4 gary@teamsters533.org 775-348-6060 1190 Selmi Dr. Suite. 100 1 August 23, 2024 at 3:10 PM
Written Ronald Cherry Unincorporated Washoe County romuluswolf@comcast.net 775-376-1199 17010 Mountain Bluebird Dr 1 August 26, 2024 at 3:53 PM
Written Amelia Anderson Calvert JAG Nevada, Jobs for Nevada Graduates acalvert@jagnevada.org 775-742-9499 4511 Creekside Circle, Reno NV 89502 1 August 27, 2024 at 9:59 AM
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City Council Comment received from Amelia Anderson Calvert

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Tue 8/27/2024 9:59 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Amelia Anderson Calvert

Commenting_on behalf of:

JAG Nevada, Jobs for Nevada's Graduates
Ward #:

Unsure/Other

Email Address:

acalvert@jagnevada.org

Phone Number:

775-742-9499

Address:

4511 Creekside Circle, Reno NV 89502 (home); 85 Keystone, Reno NV 89503 (Business)

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-08-28.

Section:
D Items - Department Items

Item:
D.11.

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Thank you for this opportunity to offer remarks to support Waste Management's contract renewal. We are
opposed to terminating the contract with Waste Management. | work for Jobs for Nevada's Graduates, a
501c3 organization that works closely with community partners like Waste Management to assist high school
students in gaining the skills needed to reach graduation and pursue fulfilling careers. Waste Management
has been a valuable partner to our organization, making much needed donations to our Northern Nevada
programs. Their support is essential to closing funding gaps and providing supportive services. Donations
from corporate partners enable JAG Nevada to keep caring adults in the classroom who will mentor students
and offer life-skills training through personal and professional development. In addition to monetary support,
Waste Management employees also provided volunteer hours to coach students in mock interviews. This is a
valuable exercise that allows students to polish their professional skills in a learning environment as they
prepare for career opportunities. We look forward to continuing our work with Waste Management and to
further build on our relationship, JAG Nevada would like to bring Waste Management employees to our
classrooms to discuss career opportunities and share information about the recycling programs. Waste
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Management is a valued partner in Northern Nevada for JAG Nevada, and we would like to continue our
partnership on behalf of the JAG Nevada students who benefit from their ongoing support. Thank you for
your time and consideration, Amelia Anderson Calvert JAG Nevada Development Coordinator Reno, NV

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public record, made
available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information intentionally or inadvertently
submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party persons,
companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes
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